
Tumwater City Council

c/o Water Resources & Sustainability Department

555 Israel Road SW

Tumwater, WA 98501


RE: Proposed Barnes Lake Management District (BLMD) 
2022-2035 Assessment Increase  
We are members of the Barnes Lake Management District, and fully 
support a proposed 5% annual increase to the LMD Roll of Rates and 
Charges. We have not had an increase in the rate of assessments since 
the LMD was formed in 2005. 


Barnes Lake is a very fragile ecosystem, and residents around the lake 
have been working together since the mid-1980’s to save the lake and 
preserve it from further deterioration. After the Barnes Lake Management 
District was officially formed in 2005, we have seen a much healthier lake 
that members can enjoy year-round. Additional funding is now needed so 
we can keep up with the inflationary costs to continue treating the lake. If 
we are unable to continue to treat this lake, it will surely become re-
infested with non-native lily pads and other submerged vegetation. 


Thank you for the many years you have worked closely with us and been 
an integral part of this successful neighborhood improvement.


Name  Rusty and Cathy Weaver	 	 Date:  03.31.2022


Address:	 1009 Lake Terrace Drive SW, TW 98512
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Dan Smith

From: Carolin W. <carolinwaddington@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, April 25, 2022 10:24 AM
To: Dan Smith
Subject: Barnes LMD fee increase - support

This email is to register our support for the proposed fee increase so that the Barnes LMD can continue to do its 
work. 
Thank you. 
Sincerely, 
Carolin & Jeff Waddington 
823 Linwood Ave SW 
Tumwater, WA  98512 
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Dan Smith

From: Dan Smith
Sent: Monday, May 2, 2022 4:18 PM
To: r-ctalmage@reachone.com
Cc: David Kangiser
Subject: RE: BARNES LAKE MANAGEMENT ASSESSMENT APPEAL

Thank you Cheryl, we will enter your comments into the Hearing record. 
 
 
Dan Smith, CSM | (he/him) 
Director, Water Resources & Sustainability 
City of Tumwater  
555 Israel Road SW | Tumwater, WA 98501 
Office: (360)754‐4140 
desmith@ci.tumwater.wa.us | www.ci.tumwater.wa.us 

 
 
From: r‐ctalmage@reachone.com <r‐ctalmage@reachone.com>  
Sent: Thursday, April 28, 2022 2:41 PM 
To: Dan Smith <DESmith@ci.tumwater.wa.us> 
Subject: BARNES LAKE MANAGEMENT ASSESSMENT APPEAL 

 
My name is Cheryl Talmage and I own the house at 1006 Lake Terrace Drive.  My father built this house in 
1965 and my family has owned this house since then.  I am writing with regards to the Barnes Lake 
Management District Property Assessments.  I have paid the annual assessment for a residential lakefront 
property annually since purchasing the property from the estate of my mother, Edna Van Meter in 
2005.  Although I agree that Barnes Lake is a fragile ecosystem, I do not agree with the idea that the lake 
management district should continue to treat the lake for recreation and aesthetic value.  The idea of an aesthetic 
value pristine lake is only true of a handful of residences around the lake.  My feeling is that the lake should be 
allowed to slowly progress to a pond/marsh ecosystem.  No treatment necessary.  
I would also like to petition to have our assessment property type changed from residential Lakefront to 
residential with view only.  I have done some research looking at the lake area with Google maps and also using 
the plot map from when the Lakeside addition was plotted. See attached. 
Our house is located on plot 4 (58380000400).  Please note that the “lakeside” property line does not touch the 
lake and that the lakefront property is actually owned by the owners of plot 9, Lakeview addition 
(5840000800).  Please see the attached plot map and Google earth map showing the property line. 
I will be traveling and unable to testify at the Public Hearing 
Please consider my appeal and if the results from the public hearing is to go forward on the assessment, please 
change my assessment property type to residential with view only. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Cheryl Talmage (Van Meter) 
  


